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Section 3.1, A Two-Step Process





Comments:





In telecommunications, in California, many, if not the majority of businesses, use multiple suppliers of telecommunication services for diversity of service, pricing, and value added service offerings.  In addition, residential customers can switch long distance service providers throughout the day simply by dialing 10-xxxxx before placing a call.  The Direct Access Draft Workshop Report does not consider the option of multiple suppliers of electricity to a business or residential consumer.  Restricting a customer to only one energy supplier limits the achievement of the CPUC’s goal of customer choice.





The ability to have multiple suppliers of electricity (e.g., one for peak-power, another for off-peak), could result in lower bills, increased competition, a more robust energy supply market, and increased customer choice.  Metering technology to facilitate this is available now.  In addition, there may be little or no added metering cost to apply an existing hourly based metering system to facilitate a customer engaging multiple energy suppliers.





Due to the considerable amount of work that remains to be accomplished prior to 1/1/98, we suggest that the current proposal of limited choice proceed for the start of direct access and that later in 1998 the choice of engaging multiple energy suppliers for each meter be implemented.














